Notice of Bid/Request for Proposal
DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
University of Central Florida
UCF-605 Chemistry Building Renovation - CM

NOTICE TO CONSTRUCTION MANAGERS
The University of Central Florida Board of Trustees, announces that services in the discipline of construction management will be required for the project listed below:
Project No.: UCF–605
Project and Location: Chemistry Building Renovation. University of Central Florida, 4104 Libra Drive, Orlando, FL 32816.
The project will consists of the pre-construction and construction services for the renovation of our existing Chemistry Building.  The Chemistry Building, a lab-sciences building constructed in 1969, is still serviced by many of its original building systems and is in need of a major renovation. The building comprises three stories and 49,073 gross square feet. The building currently serves as home to the Chemistry Department within the College of Sciences. In order for Chemistry to continue functioning as a lab-science building, it must be brought up to code and the labs modernized to ensure their compliance. The building will require extensive remediation of critical and non-critical building infrastructure issues.
The total project cost is expected to be between $35,000,000 and $50,000,000, depending on funding appropriations by the state and university. The project size, scope, and budget may be changed at UCF’s discretion, and this project is subject to the availability of funding.
The contract for Construction Management services will consist of two phases. Phase one, preconstruction services, includes constructability analyses, design engagement with the architect to ensure design concepts are within budget, cost estimating, early procurement of equipment, value engineering (if necessary), and the development of a Guaranteed Maximum Price (GMP) at 100% Construction Documents. Preconstruction services will be compensated at a flat fee of $200,000.00. If the GMP is accepted, phase two, the construction phase, will be implemented. In phase two of the contract, the Construction Manager becomes the single point of responsibility for performance of the construction of the project and shall publicly bid trade contracts. Failure to negotiate an acceptable GMP within the time provided in the agreement may result in the termination of the Construction Manager’s contract.
NOTE: The Selection Committee may reject all proposals and stop the selection process at any time. The University also reserves the right to cancel the project at any time.
Instructions for submitting a proposal can be found on the Project Fact Sheet. The Project Fact Sheet, Construction Management Qualifications Supplement Form, and any additional information may be obtained on our website https://www.fp.ucf.edu/vendors/current-advertisements/ or by contacting: Gina Seabrook, Email: gina.seabrook@ucf.edu, Phone: (407)823-5894.
We are accepting only electronic submissions, to be uploaded at: https://ucf.bonfirehub.com/opportunities/97649
Submittals must be received by 5:00 p.m. local time July 10, 2023. Late submissions or additional documentation will not be accepted.
